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Lima, 8 February 2009
Journalist who denunciated tortures in Majaz has received death threats

Journalist Julio Vásquez, former press correspondent of Cutivalú Radio, who denunciated the tortures occurred to a group of community members in the facilities of Majaz mining company (today Río Blanco) in Piura, in 2005. Today is subject of death threats by telephone, according to Fundación Ecuménica para el Desarrollo y la Paz (FEDEPAZ).

According to the press release, disseminated by FEDEPAZ, Vásquez Calle, pointed out that he received constant death threats, on anonymous telephone calls to his cellular phone. After he denunciated and published photographs of the tortures perpetrated by the National Police and by the security company FORZA in charge of the protection of the mining company.

In the light of this serious denunciation made by Vásquez Calle, FEDEPAZ has expressed their concern for the life of this journalist, this is why a defense strategy has been prepared before diverse international human rights organizations so they can intercede before the Government, also to provide the proper protection, in view of the constant threats that put his life at risk.

Likewise denunciations have been presented before the Attorney General’s Office to demand a thorough investigation and to the Peoples Ombudsman so they can intercede before the competent organizations to protect him and watch over his personal integrity.

Finally we must highlight that Vasquez’s case, is a repeated fact, since the authorities and local leaders in Piura, like the Human Rights and Environmental Defenders have assumed the defense of the communities of Ayabaca and Huancabamba, among them members of FEDEPAZ, also victims of threats, following, communication interception and denunciation with no grounds.

In January 13th 2009, Julio Vásquez, corroborated the tortures perpetrated by National Police officers against 30 community members of Ayabaca and Huancabamba (Piura) in the mining camp of Majaz (now Río Blanco) in August 2005.

According to comments to radio program “Diálogo Directo” of the National Radio Coordinator (CNR), the journalist told about all the abuses he suffered along with the Piuran peasants who pacifically marched to the mining facilities, where according to an offer by the Ministry of Energy and Mines, they were going to meet with a multi-sectorial high level commission.

“The Police had the order to torture us; on behalf of the people in charge of the mining camp (…) they took all our clothes. Women were improperly touched, evidence of the treatment, and Police action of the DINOES detachment which acted crudely against the peasants. We were beaten with a pole (…) we were hooded, blindfolded, tied up. The hoods were impregnated with tear powder, breathing was very difficult and it burnt our skin”, he said.

Vásquez assured that the security staff of the company took active part in the tortures. He even, affirmed that while they were hooded, he heard a civilian say that they were tortured “by orders of (Andrew) Bristow”, he was the mining Operations Manager
